
 

 

Parent/Carer Newsletter  

Wednesday 1st May 2024 



 

 

 

 

“Don’t Let Yesterday Take Up Too Much Of Today.”  

 Will Rogers 

Key dates for Parent/Carers 

 

 

Monday 6th May                                                          Bank Holiday 

Wednesday 8th May                                                         Year 4 trip to 

                                                                                                 Eton College 

Monday 13th May - 16th May                                       Year 6 SATs week 

Tuesday 21st May                                                              Year 6 Woolley Firs 

Wednesday 22nd May                                                      Class Photos 

Friday 24th May                                                                  Sports Day 

Friday 24th May                                                            End of Term 

Monday 3rd June                                                               Staff Training Day 

Tuesday 4th June                                                               Class Shelley Swimming  

                                                                                                       starts 

Saturday 15th June                                                           Save the date for the 



                                                                                                       Summer Fete 

Thursday 20th June                                                          Year 5 St Peter & St Paul 

                                                                                                       Celebration  

Thursday 27th June                                                          Music Festival 

                                                                                                        Years 4 & 5 

Tuesday 2nd July                                                              Year 6 Transition Day 

Tuesday 4th July                                                                Year 6 Odney Estate 

Tuesday 23rd July                                                              Year 6 

                                                                                                  Leavers Service 

Wednesday 24th July                                                        End of term 

Thursday 25th July                                                            Staff Training Day 

Priority Messages 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

With the summer term well and truly under way, all year groups are immersing themselves into their 

topics and subjects! This week, year 6 continue their science learning with a focus on the circulatory 

system and were very lucky to have one of our parents, who is an emergency physician, come in to 

talk to the children. They were shown how to accurately find their pulse, use a stethoscope and learn 

about the incredible workings of our circulatory system. A huge thank you to Mrs Egan, who very 

kindly volunteered to come in and work with our year 6 pupils! 

 

This week, we are running our inter-house netball competition where each year group gets the 

opportunity to compete and represent their house against all other houses. Netball matches will be 

set up within year groups as the children get to showcase their netball skills in a competitive 

environment. We of course will promote fair play and how to deal with both winning and losing - all 

great learning opportunities! Previously we have run a really successful football competition so we 

are excited to see how this turns out and which house will come out on top! Next week we will have 

the results for the overall winner and the winners of each year group. 

 

Last Thursday, a group of year 6 pupils organised a lovely cake sale to raise money for both the 

school and a charity of their choice. Having just read the book 'No Ballet Shoes from Syria', the pupils 

felt they wanted to help any Syrian refugees. We are currently sourcing the best charity to work with 

in order to directly help with Syrian refugees who are living here in the UK. I think you'll agree that 

this is a wonderful idea and just shows you the power of books and literature on children. We are 

very proud of their efforts and applaud their compassion towards those less fortunate than ourselves. 

 



Finally, a reminder to keep a close eye on the school calendar as many events, trips and key dates are 

coming up in this term and next! 

 

Hope you all have a wonderful week. 

 

Mr Mckrell 

Deputy Head 

 

And I will always guide you and satisfy you with good things. I will keep you strong and well. 

You will be like a garden that has plenty of water, like a spring of water that never goes dry.  

(GNT Isaiah 58:11) 

 



 

 



 

 

Lunch Time Activity 

We have an exciting new lunchtime activity happening on Thursdays (Years 3 and 4) and Fridays (5 

and 6). The children work in teams to carry out missions, using teamwork, problem solving and 

imagination. 

  

“It is really fun. I like the extra activities and solving the problems.” NA Lindgren 

“It is really fun and I enjoy working together as a team.” EB Lindgren 

“ I enjoy the teamwork and using the equipment. We get to work with our friends and with new 

friends.” BS Owens 

 “It is really rewarding to see individuals working together and growing in confidence.” Mrs I 

 



 

 

 



 

 

Class Spotlight - Class Lovelace 

 

 

Next Week 

PE and Sport Update 

 



 

Feedback 

As part of the School Games Mark, we need evidence from the children about the sports events we 

hold. If your child has taken part in any of the following events this academic year, we would be 

grateful if you could complete the form with them. Thank you. 

https://forms.office.com/e/x3KU1PZmLJ 

 

 

Sports Clubs in the summer term 

Please note the Year 5/6 Boys Friday lunchtime football will be moving to Thursday lunchtimes. 

Children who are currently attend the lunchtime clubs can continue to attend and any others are 

welcome to join in. Children can wear PE kit to school and bring clean clothes to change into. If they 

have PE on the same day a change of PE bottoms is adequate. If they do not have PE, then school 

uniform MUST be changed into. They MUST also bring a raincoat and a change of shoes in a plastic 

bag, or they will not be able attend the lunchtime football club. See the Club information table to 

check times. 

There are some new clubs starting up and children will be invited to particular ones with the aim to 

give more children opportunities to participate. The free clubs will be limited to one per child (unless 

there is space) so it’s fair for others to have a go and get active! 

https://forms.office.com/e/x3KU1PZmLJ


Please do ask your child if they have a letter and return permission slips to the office promptly as 

numbers are limited. 

Thanks for supporting your child to be more active. 

Mrs Thompson 

 

Parent Helpers 

This year we've had a parent helper at netball club which really opens up the opportunity for 

children to attend.  In the summer term we would like to invite Year 4 to netball club.  Similarly, if you 

have any other skills to share we would love to hear from you. 

Lets get everyone active! 

 

Afterschool Sports Club Routine 

If your child is unable to attend a club after school, please inform the school office so your child can 

be accounted for. 

Registers are taken at the beginning of an afterschool club so anyone absent can be accounted for. 

If your child misses 2 consecutive weeks without explanation, their place can be offered to someone 

else. (This is only applicable to free clubs). 

Many thanks. 

Mrs Thompson 



 

Attendance 

 

As we all know, good attendance is vital for our children to ensure their learning journey is not 

disrupted and there is a nationwide push to raise attendance in schools. Congratulations to Class 

Shelley for winning our attendance award this week, can you keep the crown for next week? We will 

see!  

Going forward, our school's attendance coordinator will be Mr Mckrell who will be monitoring our 

school's attendance and any individual attendance cases that arise through the year. If you have any 

queries, please do contact Mr Mckrell via the office.  

Weekly Attendance Table 

 

 



Yearly Attendance Table 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

Messages and Reminders 

 

 

Lost Property 



 

 

Lost property can now be found under the shelter out side Year 3.   

 

Summer Clubs 2024 

 

 

 

Feedback Form: 

Embed://<iframe width="640px" height= "480px" src= 

"https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=fLlFCHjUj0mCpvfGpabz4khDKI6MckNLhszRv



hbG9hlUOVVKVjUyRFZGUVhDRVgzT1ZYVzQ2MkYyMC4u&embed=true" frameborder= "0" 

marginwidth= "0" marginheight= "0" style= "border: none; max-width:100%; max-height:100vh" 

allowfullscreen webkitallowfullscreen mozallowfullscreen msallowfullscreen> </iframe> 

From all the staff here at All Saints Junior School, we hope you have a great week ahead!  
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